To the Commissioners:

I am a long-time resident of Brooklyn, living in Assembly District 44. I have seen the proposed redistricting lines and I can’t help but wonder why the Commission has chosen to use the Robert Moses-imposed Prospect Expressway as one of the borders for the new District 44. This boundary, which destroyed a neighborhood when it was first built, would renew its destructive effect by pushing some residents currently in District 44 into District 51. This is completely unnecessary, as a much more logical, not to mention respectful, boundary exists with the 20th Street border of Green-Wood Cemetery. This would help the areas of Kensington and Windsor Terrace to remain cohesive and retain the impact of their communities upon its district representatives. These are not inconsequential considerations and I urge the Commission to redraft the proposed boundaries to better reflect the communities they encompass.

Thank you for your time.

Respectfully,
Sharon Harkey

